



## **Key outcomes of the BCIT Board Meeting**

## Held 8 December 2023

- The Board held their final meeting for the year. At the meeting they discussed the draft Operational Plan 2024-25 which proposes new initiatives to support the building and construction industry and increase existing programs.
- The Board heard about the evaluation report undertaken on the Supplementary Skills and Occupational Health and Safety programs. They heard that industry feel positively towards the program and would like to see the range of courses delivered under this program expanded out. Feedback also noted that the processing of claims could be improved which the Board have considered.
- The Board approved new delegations which will further strengthen the governance of the CTF and allow more agility within the organisation.
- The Board received an update on sponsorship activities undertaken during 2023.
  The sponsorship policy that was implemented in 2022 has increased the reach and
  exposure of the CTF significantly over the past two years, with more people in the
  community becoming aware of the CTF and what funding is available. The
  sponsorship program will continue in 2024.
- The Board concluded their meeting with the Chair thanking all Board members and the CTF team for their contribution throughout the year.
- The meeting was followed by the annual Stakeholder Sundowner which was held at Optus Stadium this year due to the current refurbishment works underway in the Construction Futures Centre. The sundowner was well attended with over 100 stakeholders joining the Board and the Hon. Simone McGurk MLA who thanked the industry, Board and CTF staff for their continued support throughout the year.

Approved

Board Chair

2 112 12023

Reg Howard-Smith